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Support for Advanced Maths 
The Smith Review of post-16 Mathematics in 2017 recommended that the 
government should continue to fund national support and professional 
development for AS/A level Maths, Further Maths and the new Core Maths 
qualifications. The review also recognised that many schools and colleges 
struggle to afford to deliver Further Maths and Core Maths courses 

economically. It recommended increasing funding for these subjects.  

students the benefits of studying 
maths, and by providing resources to 
enable Further Maths to be taught in a 
more cost effective way. However we 
know that in some institutions 
provision is threatened with being 
withdrawn as cohort sizes are small.    
Core Maths qualifications, designed for 
those students who pass GCSE Maths 
but decide not to take AS/A level 
Maths, are currently offered in 
relatively few schools and colleges.  
Post-16 funding currently provides no 
specific finance for this additional 
course, which is equivalent to an AS 
level and enables students to continue 
developing their quantitative and 
problem-solving skills alongside other 
A level subjects and so that they are 
better equipped mathematically for 
employment or university study. The 
potential growth in numbers of 
students taking Core Maths is huge.   

The additional funding from the 
Advanced Maths Premium: 
furthermaths.org.uk/advanced-
maths-premium together with 
support from the AMSP will help 
schools/ colleges to maintain or 
increase provision for AS/A Maths and 
Further Maths and encourage more 
schools/colleges to establish Core 
Maths.  

Kevin Lord, Programme Leader. 

The governmentôs response has been 
to firstly announce Ã16m funding, over 
two years, for a national support 
programme for level 3 maths.  MEI, 
which currently manages the FMSP, 
successfully bid for this new contract. 
The Advanced Maths Support 
Programme (AMSP) will continue the 
work of the FMSP, providing support 
for students and teachers for AS/A 
level Maths and Further Maths, as well 
as higher tier GCSE Maths and 
support for university mathematics 
entrance exams. In addition the new 
programme will provide support for 
schools and colleges to establish a 
Core Maths offer. The AMSP, starting 
in May 2018, will run for 2 years 
initially. FMSP support will transfer to 
the new programme during the 
summer term, see: 
furthermaths.org.uk/amsp. 

The DfE also recently provided more 
information about the Advanced Maths 
Premium. This extra funding will be 
paid to schools/colleges for each 
additional student studying level 3 
maths. The aim is to help schools and 
colleges overcome some of the 
financial barriers to offering the full 
range of level 3 maths qualifications. 

For many years the FMSP has 
supported schools and colleges to 
deliver Further Maths by providing 
professional development to increase 
teaching capacity, promoting to 

http://www.furthermaths.org.uk/advanced-maths-premium
http://www.furthermaths.org.uk/advanced-maths-premium
http://www.furthermaths.org.uk/amsp


Teachers from schools across the South West attended 
a one-day conference about Further Mathematics on 
7th March. The event, in Exeter, was an opportunity to 
network, share ideas and celebrate the teaching of 
Further Mathematics. Teachers currently teaching AS 
or A level Further Mathematics (and those about to do 
so in the near future) attended a range of workshops 
covering interesting and stimulating ways of teaching 
aspects of Further Maths. Information about the current 
uptake of  Further Maths was discussed at the start, 
together with a presentation by a university lecturer on 
the importance of studying Further Maths in preparation 
for a mathematics degree. The various themes of the 
days were eloquently brought together in the final 
session of the day presented by Ben Sparks, who 
shared some of his moving moments in mathematics. 
He also suggested that teachers should consider 
emotional responses to maths in their planning, and, 
where possible, try to celebrate the positive ones! 

Regular twilight meetings around the SW occur to 
discuss current issues/ideas relevant to maths 
teaching. At a recent network meeting in Plymouth, 
teachers using the same A level specifications worked 
together on ideas for developing and assessing the use 
of the large data sets in Statistics.  Other sessions have 
included the ClassWiz calculators, and introductions to 
specific topics in A level Maths and Further Maths. The 
content of the network meetings varies and can be 
driven by the local requirements.  Further details of 
forthcoming Network meetings are on the South West 
regional page.  

Further Maths Conference 

Two sets of Mechanics CPD took place in Plymouth 
and Bristol.  The model for these was a series of four 
twilight sessions, starting at 4pm and focusing on 
specific topics in Mechanics.  Teachers could opt to 
attend some or all the sessions, which covered 
kinematics, forces and equilibrium, Newtonôs laws and 
connected particles, and projectiles and moments.  
Each session looked at practical approaches to 
mechanics, extending the topic, exam questions and 
teaching resources.   

One teacher attending stated after the first session on 
Kinematics, ñI came in knowing no mechanics and Iôm 
leaving being able to do an A level question.ò   Twilight 
courses are planned for Further Pure Mathematics; 
keep an eye on the regional pages for more details.  

The FMSP continues to work with Hubs to provide 
sustained CPD in the form of workgroups. Recently 
there have been several Use of Technology 
workgroups (including Bodmin, Ottery St Mary, & 
Chippenham) focusing on using GeoGebra in the A 
level classroom. 

Mechanics Twilight Sessions 
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Weôve been running enrichment mornings around the 
region as usual this year, with venues including, 
Bridport, Salisbury, Calne, Chippenham, Trowbridge, 
Poole, and Wimborne.  

These events prove to be an efficient way of giving a 
group of Year 10 students some input on the choices 
they need to start thinking about regarding 
mathematics post-16, a popular team competition, and 
an enrichment talk on some aspect of maths that gives 
a bit of inspiration. We often try to expose students to 
things theyôve not had a chance to think about before 
(see comments below) 

We also run longer days at 
various venues around the 
region (Plymouth, Exeter, 
Bristol, Bath) where students 
can get a chance to look round 
a university campus, and also 
enjoy talks and workshops on 
mathematics. 

There are days coming up soon in Bath and Bristol. 
Check the SW events webpage for more info. 

The Maths Feasts, an informal Year 10 team 
competition, continue to prove popular and occur all 
around the region. Check the website for details of one 
near you. 

Year 10 Enrichment Events 

We are still running regular problem-solving sessions 
for Year 12 and 13 students - focusing on general 
problem-solving for the Year 12 students, and with an 
emphasis on STEP/AEA style problems in Year 13. 
Check out details on the FMSP webpages for events in 
Bath and Cheltenham, among others. 

As well as the regular sessions we usually hold larger 
Problem-Solving conferences at several points in the 
year. On 19th January we hosted one of these in QE 
School, Wimborne, and had the chance to discuss all 
sorts of techniques, and communication skills, with 
Year 12 students and their teachers. There will be 
another at the University of Bath in July 

The FMSP also continues to work with the Maths 
Inspiration company, run by Rob Eastaway, who 
delivers larger-scale entertaining and inspiring maths 
shows in professional venues. This summer they are 
venturing down to Exeter on 4th July with the KS4 
appropriate show: Playing for Realð so make sure you 
book tickets if youôd like your classes to see it. 

mathsinspiration.com/summer-2018 
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Contact the South West team 

/ƻǊƴǿŀƭƭΣ 5ŜǾƻƴΣ tƭȅƳƻǳǘƘΣ ¢ƻǊōŀȅ 

Margaret Harding 

margaretharding@furthermaths.org.uk 

.ƻǳǊƴŜƳƻǳǘƘΣ 5ƻǊǎŜǘΣ bƻǊǘƘ {ƻƳŜǊǎŜǘΣ tƻƻƭŜΣ 
{ƻƳŜǊǎŜǘΣ ²ƛƭǘǎƘƛǊŜ 

Jo Denton ƻǊ Tom Rainbow 
jodenton@furthermaths.org.uk 

tomrainbow@furthermaths.org.uk 

.ŀǘƘ ŀƴŘ bƻǊǘƘ 9ŀǎǘ {ƻƳŜǊǎŜǘΣ /ƛǘȅ ƻŦ .ǊƛǎǘƻƭΣ 
DƭƻǳŎŜǎǘŜǊǎƘƛǊŜΣ {ƻǳǘƘ DƭƻǳŎŜǎǘŜǊǎƘƛǊŜΣ {ǿƛƴŘƻƴΣ 
²ƛƭǘǎƘƛǊŜ ό/ƘƛǇǇŜƴƘŀƳ ŀǊŜŀ ƻƴƭȅύ 

Patrick Cobb 

patrickcobb@furthermaths.org.uk 

¢ƘŜ {ƻǳǘƘ ²Ŝǎǘ ǊŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ ǘŜŀƳ ƛǎ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŜŘ ōȅ 

Ben Sparks 

bensparks@furthermaths.org.uk 

For teachers: 
www.furthermaths.org.uk/
SW_CPD 
 
For students: 
www.furthermaths.org.uk/
SW_enrichment 
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